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CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS

City Council Agenda Communication

October 21, 2019
Kevin Schone, Public Works Manager

Amended Contract Authorization: Sewer Lift Stations Variable Frequency
Drives, Britton Electronics

On October 7, 2019 Council approved expenditures of $44,610.00 for the
purchase and installation of VFD’s and pressure transducers at four of the City’s
six lift stations. The approved amount should have been $63,010.00 as the
Ameren Incentives in the amount of $18,400.00 will be returned to the City and
not kept by Britton Electronics. After incentives the total cost of the project will
be $44,610.00. A review of the budget detail sheets for wastewater shows
$55,000.00 has been budgeted for this project however the overall account that
includes this project has sufficient funds available to support this project until
the Ameren Incentives are credited.

FY 19/20 Budget provides $55,000 for this project.

Committee Discussion Summary: Staff recommends approval.

Action Requested:

Approval of the amended contract authorization of $63,010.00.



